 Workshop Meeting
Tuesday, February 28, 2023
The Workshop Meeting of the Board of Fire Commissioners was held on Tuesday, 
February 28, 2023, at Fire District Headquarters, 1 Leverich Place, Huntington, NY.  Present were Chairman Michal F. Plant, Commissioners Edmund M. Erickson and Anthony Annunziata.  Also, present was Secretary/Deputy Treasurer Karla Wright.  Vice Chairman Sorrentino and Comm. Brown were excused.
The Workshop Meeting began with a Salute to the Flag and was called to order at 7pm.
· Request the Board approve the February Workshop/Early bills totaling $10,437.57.  After a motion by Comm. Erickson, seconded by Comm. Annunziata the Board approved the February Workshop/Early bills.  Motion unanimously carried.
· Request the Board approve the following Capital Reserve Buildings & Grounds invoice.  After a motion by Comm. Erickson, seconded by Comm. Annunziata the Board approved the following invoice.  Motion unanimously carried. 
· Cardmember Service in the amount of $428.37 for the purchase of audio cables for the upgrade of the audio and visual equipment.  (Resolution # 2022-25)

· Request the Board approve the following Capital Reserve Firemanic invoice.  After a motion by Comm. Annunziata, seconded by Comm. Erickson the Board approved the following invoice.  Motion unanimously carried. 

· Mayday Communications, Inc. in the amount of $8,359 for the purchase of Motorola Minitor VI Pagers.  (Resolution # 2023-14)

· Request the Board approve a Resolution to Surplus five (5) Motorola HT 750 Portable Radios.  After a motion by Comm. Erickson, seconded by Comm. Annunziata the Board approved a Resolution to Surplus five (5) Motorola HT 750 Portable Radios.  No value. Motion unanimously carried.  Complete Resolution attached.  (Resolution # 2023-22)
· Request the Board approve the use of the meeting hall and funds NTE $750 for refreshments for the Secretaries/Treasurers meeting which will be held at Headquarters on Tuesday, April 18th.  After a motion by Comm. Erickson, seconded by Comm. Annunziata the Board approved the use of the meeting hall and funds NTE $750 for refreshments at Secretaries/Treasurers meeting.  Motion unanimously carried.
· Letter was overnighted for delivery on Saturday, February 18th to department member Guillermo Villaverde in response to his letter received on February 14th grieving his 2022 LOSAP points.  Guillermo has until March 6th to respond.
· Request the Board approve the use of the meeting hall to department member Chris Amendolare on Saturday, May 6th for a baby shower.  All paperwork is completed.  After a motion by Comm. Erickson, seconded by Comm. Annunziata the Board approved the use of the meeting hall on May 6th.  Motion unanimously carried. 
After a motion by Comm. Erickson, seconded by Comm. Annunziata the meeting adjourned at 7:15 pm.

Respectfully Submitted,







Karla E. Wright







Secretary/Deputy Treasurer
cc:  Joseph Frank, Attorney at Law   


